## Atherton St George's C.E. Primary School & Little Dragons' Nursery





## Newsletter, 8<sup>th</sup> November 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,

This week all the children have worked hard to decorate their own unique Poppy on a wooden spoon. Hopefully you will have seen the beautiful Remembrance display we have put together at the front of the school. Every child has contributed which we feel makes it very special and unique in its own way.

We do hope to see you at the Remembrance Service this Sunday in Atherton. In honour of Remembrance Sunday this week, we would like to invite any

Beavers, Cubs, Scouts, Rainbows, Brownies and Guides to come to school in their uniforms on Monday 12th November.

Our Early Years have been very creative this week, as well as making their poppies out of felt and ribbon, they have been using cotton buds to create some beautiful pieces of art about Bonfire night and fireworks, you can view some of their artwork on the school Facebook page.

Year 1 and Year 2 have been looking at London past and present as part of their learning about The Great Fire of London. They have also been using their knowledge of adjectives and suffixes to write a descriptive piece.

Y3/4 have been exploring the atlases and using the index to find continents, countries and capital cities. They then moved onto map referencing to find countries in Europe and had an interesting talk about Brexit and what this could mean.

Y5/6 have been continuing our CFL work about Atherton in WW2. We have continued to learn about the difference between a primary and secondary source. We used a range of sources to learn about WW2 including the St George's Log Book from during the war which tells us some very interesting tales indeed!

I would like to also welcome Mrs Cooke into Y5/6 R on an interim basis, she will be in this class until our replacement starts in a few weeks' time, the class will be kept updated in due course.

Sadly, Mrs Badham, our school counsellor, leaves us this week for pastures new. We would like to wish her well on her journey ahead and hope that she stays in touch to let us know her latest adventures.

Kind regards

Lisa Boardman

**Executive Headteacher** 

Headteacher Mrs L Boardman

Derby Street, Atherton

T: 01942 883971

Manchester, M46 0HJ

E: Enquiries@admin.saintgeorges.wigan.sch.uk



## Atherton St George's C.E. Primary School & Little Dragons' Nursery





Headteacher Mrs L Boardman

